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INFRASTRUCTURE INVESTMENT PROGRAM  

BUDGET 2024-25 

Victoria 

Camerons Lane Interchange 

Commitment 
At the 2024-25 Budget, the Australian Government committed an additional 
$750 million to support the delivery of this nationally significant project.   

The new total Australian Government commitment towards the project is 
$900 million. 

Project Scope 
The project will ensure there is a direct and efficient connection from the 
Hume Freeway to the Beveridge Intermodal Freight Terminal, enabling the 
Terminal to efficiently service double stacked 1.8km long Inland Rail trains. 
This work will also reduce traffic congestion, support connectivity for the 
local community and unlock and support future urban development in a 
high growth area.

 

The proposed upgrades are expected to include: 

 New interchange on the Hume Freeway at Camerons Lane 

 Delivery of upgrades to Minton Street and Beveridge Road.   

Timeline 
Project delivery timeframes will be determined through consultation with 
the Victorian Government.  

Project Objectives 
 cater for population growth and increased vehicle movements, 

 improved efficiency and network reliability, 

 improved freight productivity, 

 reduced congestion and improved travel times, 

 unlock and support future residential development, and 

 improve safety by improving access to and across the freeway. 
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